DATE:  November 21, 2008

TO;  Ohio Vendor Representative Committee members

FROM:  S. Michael Hanes, Director, Bureau of Services for the Visually Impaired

RE:  Columbus Dispatch article on BE Program which appeared Sunday, November 16, 2008

Dear OVRC member:

I’d like to take this opportunity to address the bureaus response to the news article which appeared in the Columbus Dispatch on Sunday, November 16th regarding the Ohio Rehabilitation Services Commission, specifically the portions mentioning the Business Enterprise Program.
Our records indicate quite the contrary to the bureau operating in a “bunker mentality” as noted in the article by Steve Vincke, President, NFB-Ohio Blind Merchants.  
The bureau has worked with the OVRC body on a number of issues affecting the program over the last couple of years.  I do not feel these activities reflect operating in a “bunker mentality”.  Here are a few of many examples.
· The bureau and the Ohio Vendors Representative Committee have worked to secure a new contract with the University of Cincinnati which will result in our operators keeping their jobs and potentially eliminating commissions they pay to the university.

· The bureau has had lengthy discussions with Zane State University in Zanesville about our operations and securing funds for equipment we’re willing to sell to the university that is no longer needed for the Business Enterprise Program.

· The bureau has filed a federal arbitration against the U.S. Postal Service for the right to operate the Cincinnati postal facilities.  In addition, the bureau has worked to secure other postal facilities within Ohio and has taken steps to secure these locations.

· The bureau has sought and had discussions with Cincinnati State University, Columbus State Community College, and several other institutions regarding food service business opportunities.  In December 2008, the BE Program is opening a new opportunity at The Ohio State University main campus in Columbus.  This project has taken a great deal of time to develop.
· The bureau has filed a federal arbitration against Wright Patterson Air Force Base (WPAFB), Dayton to secure vending machine services for operators.  The bureau is also in discussions with WPAFB on a new building which will be constructed and whether this might be a suitable site for the BEP.

· The bureau has challenged the Ohio Department of Transportation (ODOT) in regards to maintenance and repairs they are to do in accordance with a 1997 contract between BEP and ODOT.  The bureau withheld janitorial fee payments but has since paid all outstanding monies due ODOT.  On November 11, 2008, a letter was sent to ODOT outlining a need to address two issues;

1. the maintenance issues with current rest area facilities and
2. the name of an ODOT representative to negotiate a new agreement between ODOT and the BEP.

The OVRC has been involved to some degree in all of these efforts and your assistance is greatly appreciated.  

As you can see and I know from your participation as OVRC members, the bureau has worked to keep the OVRC informed and sought the committee’s advice on a number of these issues.  The OVRC and bureau may not always agree 100% on all issues, but we’ve been able to negotiate points that help us move the BE Program forward.  Portraying the program as stagnant and operating within a “bunker mentality” is not accurate from the bureaus perspective.  
On another note, Mr. Vincke states that “They’re (bureau) too busy fighting lawsuits, dealing with ethics issues and the unions”.  I agree, the bureau is involved with a variety of litigation that the OVRC is kept abreast of at each meeting.  Several of these litigation matters have been brought about with Mr. Vincke’s support and direction.   These legal challenges require the bureau to respond and require staff resources to resolve the disputes. 
The OVRC has also been kept abreast on matters affecting other parts of the BE Program.  When Steve Moore, Lisa Kemp Ed Winkfield and I were assembled as the management team to administer the BE Program, licensed operators overwhelmingly stressed a desire to make the program more accountable in all aspects.  

Over the course of the past few years, we have strived to meet that goal.

· The bureau has addressed several staffing issues.  Unfortunately, that has lead to the termination of several staff and/or discipline.

· The bureau has worked to update the staff Operations Manual that dictates the process and procedures staff are to use to administer the program.  Staff members have also been trained and continue to receive training in many areas.

· The bureau has requested an equipment audit by the Auditor of State.  It is nearly completed and a report with recommendations will be issued within the next 30 days.  It is anticipated that improved accountability for program equipment will result in the audit findings.
· The bureau has drafted modifications to the administrative rules.  The OVRC has reviewed the draft and has submitted vendor’s thoughts/issues with the draft.  We will now work together on those differences to develop an agreed upon draft before moving forward.
· The bureau is working to streamline the paperwork process for operators and staff through Business Gateways and other means.
· The bureau has developed a plan to comply with the Ohio Revised Code section on 50% of an operators employees must be blind.  That effort will continue due to the fact that we are still out of compliance. 

· The bureau has engaged members of the OVRC and other licensed operators to help address program issues such as BEOPS.

In summary, I wish to thank each and every OVRC member, licensee and BE staff member for their contributions.  The Ohio BE Program has many positive attributes and dedicated operators and bureau staff.  We should all be working to better the program and promoting the positives of the program in the newspapers and other venues.  Negative and unfounded news articles do not help any of us.  Again, thank you for the opportunity to express the bureaus position.  Together, we will continue to make the program accountable and better for all licensed operators.  
